
    At the July 7 meeting, the 
board passed a resolution to 
amend Tribal Code Chp. 21: 
Marriage Ordinance. The chang-
es were that a tribal member no 
longer needs a state of Michigan 
license to marry and marriage is 
between two persons instead of a 
man and woman.
    The board voted to establish 
a 2015 budget for the Epoufette 
Harbor with the grant award 
of $601,972.85 from the Great 
Lakes Fishery Trust. This will 
allow the tribe to move forward 
with the work to make this 
dock a place for our fisherman 
to launch into Lake Michigan, 
which is badly needed.
    The Wequayoc Cemetery 
policy was also passed. There 
will be no fees for burial plots. 
Eligibility for burial is enrolled 
members of the Sault Ste. Marie 
Tribe of Chippewa Indians and 
their immediate family members, 
any other person who has family 
members already buried there, 
and repatriated human remains. 
For the complete policy please 
see saulttribe.com
    There will be an honoring 
our veterans ceremony at the 
Wequayoc Cemetery on Aug. 3 
at 3 p.m. to honor those veterans 
buried there.
    At the July 21 meeting, the 
board voted to go forward with 
building a gymnasium for the 
JKL Bahweting School. This will 
allow for the children to have a 
place to play when the weather 
is bad instead of having to be 
bussed to the Big Bear. This will 
also increase the size of the caf-

eteria. The cost of the project is 
not to exceed $1.2 million with 
the loan to be repaid with the 
lease payments the tribe charges 
the school.
    It has been about a year-
long process but everything 
is finally set to move forward 
with building bathrooms at the 
Hessel powwow grounds. The 
tribe received a $10,000 grant 
from IHS and we will be paying 
$6,835 out of tribal support. 
The board also voted to spend 
$8,475 on repairs and mainte-
nance to these grounds. With 
that vote, there will be $16,340 
spent on the Sault grounds and 
$5,000 was added to spend on 
the Munising old tribal center 
grounds for their powwow.
    The board also passed a bud-
get for $13,000 to have a new 
well at the site of the Wequayoc 
home. The tribe received a 
$10,000 grant from IHS for this 
and will need to spend $3,000 
out of tribal support. Hopefully 
once the well is replaced, we can 
move forward with utilizing that 
property for cultural uses.
    The health center advised the 
board of its plan for succession. 
The Health Division director 
will be retiring within the next 
year and other vital positions as 
well in the near future. All of our 
divisions and enterprises need 
to consider succession planning 
for the future benefit of the tribe. 
There were two votes taken at 
the July 21 meeting on whether 
to allow for an assistant health 
director position to be added and 
posted. The position was put 
in its 2016 budget and even if 
the board voted “no,” the posi-
tion probably would have went 
through later unless the board 
voted “no” on the whole budget. 
The first vote failed on hiring an 
assistant health director. After 
closed session, it was brought 
back for another vote and ended 
in a tie with the chair breaking 
the tie to hire that position. The 
position will be added to the 
list of key employees and will 
need seven votes of the board to 
hire and fire that person. I voted 
“no” on both votes because, as 
I said at the meeting, I think we 
are better off to post the health 
director position because it will 

takes months to find someone 
and get them through the hiring 
process. The current health direc-
tor would then be able to train 
the incoming director because 
there is no guarantee the assis-
tant will become the director and 
then the new director could have 
input on who their assistant will 
be. You will hear all kinds of 
B.S. about why people voted the 
way they did as the vote is criti-
cized. The chair threw a tantrum 
to make sure there was another 
vote.
    At the July 7 meeting, Linda 
Knowling submitted a removal 
petition on Director Glyptis. 
The petitions were given to our 
executive secretary, Joanne Carr, 
and she gave copies to the tribal 
registrar, Julie Salo. Julie veri-
fied the petitions and the board 
was sent copies of the petitions. 
The board had 15 days to hold 
a public meeting to determine 
whether the petition, on its face, 
appears to meet the criteria of 
Tribal Code Chp. 16.
    The July 21 meeting was 
within the 15 days so the 
board had to take action. Linda 
Knowling was allowed to present 
evidence at this meeting. She 
read the charges and statements 
from the police report and the 
court reports. The board then 
had the option to request the 
opinion of the legal department 
or outside counsel on the facial 
sufficiency of the petition. The 
board voted 6-5 to have an out-
side legal opinion. I voted “no” 
because we have had several 
investigations that have been 
conducted by our general coun-
sel and when the petitions came 
forward on Director Hollowell 
last year, the general counsel 
advised the board.
    The board can dismiss the 
petition if it is facially insuf-
ficient or they can decide that 
there is support for probable 
cause and set the date, time and 
place for an initial hearing and 
select a hearing officer and the 
hearing board, which is three 
outside attorneys who have no 
involvement with tribe, rela-
tionships with a member of the 
board or the petitioner and have 
never provided advice to the 
board in any capacity.

    During the meeting the board 
heard from many members from 
Unit V that were very upset that 
there were no signatures from 
their unit. They felt that they 
elected the person and nobody 
else should be able to vote them 
out. During the Hollowell pro-
cess, we were told by our gen-
eral counsel that once you take 
the oath of office you represent 
the entire tribe and that a person 
maybe very well supported in 
their unit and the members may 
be too close to the situation to be 
able to make that decision.
    The problem I have is that 
no matter what board member 
is subject to the removal pro-
cess, the process should remain 
the same. During last year’s 
removal, the chair called a spe-
cial meeting to remove Director 
Hollowell, had a reporter from 
the Sault Evening News in the 
audience, had radio ads, etc. She 
was never given due process. 
Nobody should be treated this 
way. There needs to be consis-
tency and not choosing sides.
    There have been invitations 
to the board to send directors to 
meetings and nominations for 
committees or boards. Some 
board members have sent emails 
asking to be considered and are 
scoffed at because they don’t see 
eye to eye with the chair. This 
is about the best interest of the 
tribe, not who you like or don’t 
like. This prompted me to send 
a reply to the chair because he 
was acting like a high school 
drama queen. The chair turned 
around and posted on Facebook 
I called him a “queen.” When 
asked by members to supply the 
email, it was deferred to a later 
date and then never did appear. 
All I can say is how many 
men do you know who post on 
Facebook that “so and so called 
me a name.” I hate to waste 
my breathe or paper space but 
wanted to set the record straight 
on what I really said. After the 
July 21 meeting, myself and two 
directors carpooled to the meet-
ing and he took a picture of me 
coming out of a gas station and 
put it on Facebook accusing us 
of voting the same because we 
rode together. This behavior is 
stalking and needs to stop. I will 

continue to fight for what is right 
even under these circumstances.
    I would like to thank Jeff 
Holt, Jake Sillers, Tamara Roche 
and Jessica Dumback for their 
hard work on this year’s Sault 
Tribe Golf Scholarship fund-
raiser. This event usually raises 
about $70,000.
    I would like to wish all the 
high school seniors who will be 
leaving for college the best of 
luck. You are making your par-
ents and tribe proud for taking 
the next step to self-sufficiency; 
study hard so you have choices 
and better opportunities.
    The Rendezvous of the Straits 
PowWow will be held at the 
Father Marquette grounds in 
St.Ignace on Aug. 22 and 23.
    I welcome comments or con-
cerns at bsorenson@saulttribe.
net, bridgett91@yahoo.com or 
(906) 430-0536.
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my undergraduate degree in 
Elementary Education from 
Ferris State University, gradu-
ating summa cum laude, with a 
4.0 GPA. I did take, and passed, 
the state of Michigan test for 
teacher certification. My permit is 
under “Jennifer McLeod Tyson, 
Elementary K-5 all subjects” 
(K-8 All Subjects Self Contained 
Classroom). I have renewed my 
permit once, however since I 
am working as a board member, 
instead of a teacher, I did not 
renew this year. According to the 
Michigan State Department of 
Education, I can renew whenever 
I choose, should I elect to return 
to the classroom. As an aside, I 
also have Master’s degree classes 
in School Administration.
	 OUR YOUTH
	 I met with a young woman 
(just 17 years old!), and together 
we are going to hold a talking 
circle for the youth so they can 
tell me what is in their heart. 
They have much to share and 
I believe in them. Also, I will 
begin culture/language classes 
for young people, and eventually 
the youth will be the teachers… 
not me. They can DO THIS! I 
turned instruction over to stu-
dents many times when I was 
still in the classroom, and it is an 
extraordinary learning experience 
for them. I am very excited to be 
back working with young people 
again!
	 CHI-MIIGWECH
	 I want to send out a heartfelt 
chi-miigwech to two women I 
have had the pleasure of work-
ing with over the past three 
years: Angeline Bulley and Tara 
McKelvie. You have both been a 
blessing to me, and to our tribe. 
Your hard work and dedication 
is acknowledged and will be 
missed. I wish you both the best 
as you embark on your new 
paths. 
	 And, finally, miigwech to 
all who have contacted me, and 
shared your thoughts and per-
spectives. Working together, we 
will be strong.
	 Anishinaabe gagige 
(Anishinaabe for always)
	 Jen
	 (906) 440-9151
	 JmcLeod1@saulttribe.net or 
jennifer.mcleod.2012@gmail.com
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    Hello, during our last board 
meeting we received a removal 
petition from the membership. 
The board voted to send it out for 
external legal review. This would 
remove any of the internal pol-

itics that may occur during this 
review and lets the public know 
this an unbiased opinion that is 
being submitted for board action.
    The JKL School Board and 
JKL Fiduciary are moving for-
ward with plans to build a new 
gym facility for the JKL School. 
We have been working closely 
with the JKL School Board based 
on a survey it completed. A new 
gym was the number one priority. 
The gym the school has now is 
not sufficient for the number of 
students who attend the school. 
This could promote healthier 
programs that would be readily 
available to the students right on 
campus and eliminate the need 
to bus students to the Big Bear 
for gym class. This would also 
encourage more students to stay 
for middle school because they 
will have the facility to promote 

JKL team sports.  
    As a grantee of the Centers for 
Disease Control and Prevention 
Partnerships to Improve 
Community Health and Good 
Health and Wellness in Indian 
Country grants, the tribe works 
within the communities of the 
Eastern Upper Peninsula on pol-
icy, systems and environmental 
change, to reduce commercial 
tobacco use and increase access 
to physical activity, nutritious 
foods, and smoke-free environ-
ments. 
    Sault Tribe Community 
Health will host the “UP4Health 
Summit,” its third conference on 
Mackinac Island at Mission Point 
Resort, Sept. 14-16. This summit 
will provide information, guid-
ance and technical assistance to 
communities and others interested 
in promoting health and wellness 

in schools, worksites and commu-
nities, enabling healthy choices 
and environments. For more 
information, please call Sault 
Tribe Community Health at (906) 
632-5210.
    Further, board member DJ 
Hoffman, submitted a request 
for an Economic Development 
Capacity (EDC) Building grant 
which will fund an EDC position 
and staffing. Our goal is to sup-
port diversification of businesses 
to help support our tribe into the 
future. Thank you for taking the 
initiative to get this project roll-
ing. It has been left on the back 
burner for too long.
    If you have any questions or 
comments you can contact me at 
(906) 203-6083 or at kkgravelle@
saulttribe.net.
    Thank you,
    Kim Gravelle

Kimberle Gravelle
Director, Unit I

Gravelle reviews board action items

Director Sorenson: Consistency is a must!

Bridgett Sorenson,
Director, Unit III


